MOUNT SINAI CIVIC ASSOCIATION
General Meeting

October 5, 2009
Joint Meeting with Miller Place Civic Association
Meet the Candidates

Location : Rose Carracappa Senior Center
Board Members Present:  Deirdre DuBato, Ann Becker, John Leonard
Meeting called to order at 7pm. Deirdre explained that as of 4:30 pm that day, Town of Brookhaven officials told they were not permitted to attend the meeting as it was being held on Town property and NYS law prohibits Town employees from campaigning on Town property and could be charged with a misdemeanor offense. This ruling by the Town Law Department was in spite of the fact that the Town had approved the civics request to hold the meeting at this town facility a month earlier, and the application for the permit to meet clearly stated that the purpose of the meeting was to “Meet the Candidates.”  As a result, no Town employees or candidates attended. Deirdre expressed confusion and disappointment as the MS Civic had spent in excess of $1000 to issue a zip-code wide mailing to announce the event.  More details will be presented in the next Civic Voice once we are able to ascertain the chain of events.

An ABCO office announced that the Affiliated Brookhaven Civic Organizations would be hosting a “Meet the Candidates Night at the Old Coram Firehouse on Monday, 10/19 and they anticipated attendance by all Town officials.

Cathy ? introduced the 4 candidates running for the office of Judge in the 6th District Court – Anthony Parlatore, Robert Margolin, Glen Murphy and James Flanagan.

Each candidate spoke for 3 minutes on their qualifications.

Cathy introduced the 2 candidates running for the office of Suffolk County Legislator – Dan Losquadro and Bryan Lilly.

Each candidate spoke for 3 minutes on their qualifications.

Members of the audience questioned candidates on the following issues: Taxes; Broadwater; Rte 25A development; condo tax structure; creation of business in Suffolk County; drug abuse problem 

Minutes taken by:  Ann Becker, Corresponding Secretary
Respectfully submitted by:

Joseph L. Militscher, Recording Secretary

